On May 11 we were visited by ministers of the rehabilitation centers.

The desire to create our the center arose long ago. We have already a necessary building. And here the meeting with ministers of the rehabilitation centers who arrived together with bishop

Pavel Stukov took place.

Having welcomed guests in the House of Prayer, we went at once to Mushino's village where there is a house for the rehabilitation center. At this time there passed youth fellowship.

Brothers examined the territory and the house. At once drew up plans of arrangement of future center.

The house is almost ready, even there is a daily routine for rehabilitants.



Upon termination of a meeting we went for a dinner to the pastor of the Udomlya Baptist church

Igor Kudryashov where we discussed questions of the organization of rehabilitation service in our town.

Pavel Stukov prayed about this service. We thanked Lord for this work in our town.